
 

 

 

 
 
 

  

 

 

 

 
   

From the President 
 

Welcome to season 2023/24! Of course, the rain has come 
this week but it has been a very busy off-season for the club 
and we are ready to go this season. There will be no play this 
weekend and we wait to kick off next week.  
 
As some would know, the old MyCricket website and 
functions have been replaced by PlayHQ. This meant that the 
club has had to purchase a brand-new website and learning 
the new way of cricket administration. You can find our new 
up-to-date website at sboccc.com please take some time to 
take a look.  
 
Kyle Adams will again lead our senior club as Captain/Coach 
with Life Member Anthony Jordan leading our junior sides. I 
thank them in advance for their service to our club for the 
season ahead.  
 
As always, the newsletter will be sent out each Friday to keep 
you up to date with all the happenings around the club! 
 
Go Snowdogs! 
 
Brendan Davey 

President 
 

 New Life Members Inducted 
Two nominations for Life Membership were put 
forward with Chris Davis and Luke Davis voted in as 
the 26th and 27th Life Members of our cricket club.  
 
Chris and Luke join father Terry, Grandfather Joe 
and uncle Michael as Life Members and we look 
forward to a formal celebration during the season.  

 
 

Committee for 2023/24 
At the club’s AGM we welcomed in the new committee. 
We thanked James Browne for his years of service and 
welcomed in Blake Manassa for his first stint on the 
committee. 
 
This year will be Terry Davis’ 40th year as Treasurer of our 
club. An outstanding achievement. 
 
The club should be 
very proud of the 
commitment shown 
and the great 
stability we have with 
those who lead out 
club. 

 Welcome new players 
 

The club welcomes all new players to our club this year.  
 
From a First XI perspective the club is delighted to welcome Jevon 
Kett and Peter Clark to the club.  
 
Jevon joins us from Premier Cricket Club Fitzroy-Doncaster and 
Peter from the UK playing for Shewsbury in the highly competitive 
Birmingham Cricket League.  
 
Welcome lads and we look forward to seeing you in action in our 1st 
XI. 

***Bar Open*** 
Grant will be serving behind the bar from 3pm on Saturday. 
Look forward to seeing you there cheering on the teams.  

Sponsor of the Week 
 

Welcome 
aboard to 
Broadweb 
Digital. For 
all your online needs from Web and Mobile app development 
to digital marketing they have you covered!  
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
Become a ball sponsor 

 
A cricket ball now costs the club $90 per ball. 6 balls 

per week and it becomes a big cost to the club across 
the season. 

 
We are asking our supporters to Sponsor A Ball!! 

 
If you would like to contribute to the cost of a ball 

please contact Brendan @ sboccc1968@gmail.com  
 

Ball sponsors will be acknowledged weekly for their 
contribution.  

 

Congratulations SBOCFC 
 
Well done to our football brothers who won the Premier 
B Senior & Reserve Premierships this season. 
Congratulations to Steve Perrett and the whole club on 
an outstanding achievement.  
 
St Bernard’s now move back 
into A-Grade and re-establish 
that we are strongest Old 
Collegians partnership in the 
state. No other Old 
Collegians can boast Sub-
District Cricket and A-Grade 
VAFA football.  

Club Leadership Group 
A couple of changes to the group from last season. 
 
After 4 years as 2nd XI skipper including the 2019/20 
Premiership, Geoff will now take the reins as 3rd XI 
Captain from Liam Jilla. We thank Liam for his service 
as captain and wish him well on fatherhood duties! 
 
Pat O'Connell steps into the role as 2nd XI captain. 
 
Matthew Bergin will be 4th XI captain and Kyle and 
Paul remain in their roles.  
 
Rex Bennett will again be our Chairman of Selectors 
and guide this group.  
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Seniors 

   Team vs Venue 

1st XI  WASHED OUT  

2nd XI    

3rd XI   

4th XI    
5th XI (Sunday)   
Over 50’s (Sunday)   
Over 60’s (Sunday)   

This weekend’s games: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Juniors 
Team vs Venue  Team vs Venue 

Under 10 Blue 

Friday 

All Juniors start next week Under 14 

Friday (2) 

  

Under 10 

Black Friday 

  Under 14 Girls 

Monday 

  

Under 12 

Friday (1) 

  Under 16 

Friday 

  

Under 12 

Friday (2) 

  Under 16 

Saturday 

  

Under 14 

Friday (1) 

  All are subject to change so please look out for 

TeamApp alerts with changes.  

 

 

Weekend Senior Selection 
First XI Second XI Third XI Fourth XI Fifth XI 

     

     

     

     

 ANNOUNCED NEXT WEEK  

     

     

     

     

     

     

 

   

Team Debut 

Club Debut 

 TEAM SELECTION 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

President Brendan 
Davey 

davey.brendan@gmail.com Vice-President Tom Isaacs tom.s.isaacs@gmail.com 

Clb Vice-
President 

Patrick 
O’Connell 

patoconnell93@gmail.com Secretary Alex Turner alexturner2194@gmail.com 

Club Coach Kyle Adams kylewilliamadams@hotmail.com 

 

Junior 
Coordinator 

Anthony 
Jordan 

jordo73@yahoo.com 
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PICTURE OF THE WEEK 

 

  
 

 
 

Turf nets have been prepared and are almost ready for the season! 

 

If you have a picture from the weekend’s play please send to sboccc1968@gmail.com 

 

**If the picture includes other children in the photo please ensure you have their permission to send it in** 
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Our Wonderful Sponsors 
 

(Click on the logo to be taken to their website.) 
 

MAJOR SPONSORS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

FROGBOX PARTNERS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CLUB PARTNERS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Like to sponsor the club? Contact Brendan at sboccc1968@gmail.com 
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